BOROUGH OF GETTYSBURG 59 EAST HIGH STREET, GETTYSBURG, PA 17325 COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES (CDBG) SEPTEMBER 10, 2018

President Susan Naugle called the meeting to order at 6:45 PM with the following Councilors present: Vice President Jacob Schindel, Mr. Charles Strauss, Mr. Wesley Heyser, Ms. Patricia Lawson, Mr. Christopher Berger and Mr. John Lawver. Staff present included: Mayor Theodore Streeter; Borough Manager Charles Gable; Borough Secretary Sara Stull; Borough Solicitor Harold Eastman; Chief Carl Segatti; Finance Director Nickie James; Interim Public Works Director Robert Harbaugh; and Chad Clabaugh, Borough Engineer, C. S. Davidson, Inc.

Others present include: Deb Adamik, President, Main Street Gettysburg; Rebecca Moreland Grants Program Coordinator, Adams County Office of Planning & Development; Mike Shestok, 264 Baltimore Street; and Becka Fissel, Borough Parking Enforcement Officer. Representing the press was Jim Hale with the *Gettysburg Times*.

President Susan Naugle announced the public hearing is for the purpose of receiving public comment on the proposed use of Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds.

Manager Gable explained that the public hearing is the second conducted for the Borough Council to discuss the Borough's application for funding under the 2018 fiscal year's Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program. He noted that it is a mandatory requirement to hold two hearings. The available funding for the 2018 application submission is \$123,298.00. Manager Gable said that the Borough of Gettysburg plans to use the money to fund ramps as required by the federal Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA).

There were no public comments.

Moved Mr. Heyser, seconded Mr. Schindel to adjourn the public hearing at 6:53 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sara L. Stull Borough Secretary